

October 20, 2009

Dear Colleagues,

On behalf of the Government of the Republic of Korea, I have the honor to invite all APEC member economies to the 2nd APEC Seminar on Protection of Cyberspace from Terrorist Use and Attacks to be held on November 18-19, 2009 in Seoul, Korea.

The Seminar will build on the success of last year's APEC Seminar on Protection of Cyberspace from Terrorist Use and Attacks held in Seoul. Endorsed by the Counter-Terrorism Task Force and the Telecommunications and Information Working Group as the third CTTF-TEL joint project, the Seminar will focus on sharing information and ideas on the policies of the APEC member economies on cyber security and terrorism, as well as on exploring ways to enhance cooperation in combating diverse cyber threats in the APEC region

It would be highly appreciated if you would inform us of your economy's participants by November 3, 2009. In particular, we would greatly welcome any offers from member economies to share their expertise on these issues by participating as moderators or speakers in the Seminar. In view of available space at the venue of the Seminar, we do respectfully request that you limit the number of participants to a maximum of four.

Travel(roundtrip economy class airfare) and accommodation(single room for two nights) will be provided for up to two participants from APEC travel-eligible economies. For further information, please find enclosed the draft program and the Administrative Circular for the Seminar.

Looking forward to welcoming you to our Seminar in Seoul, I thank you in advance for your active participation and support.

Sincerely,

Yoon Lee

Director-General for

Policy Planning